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 Town of Northfield 

Administrators Office
21 Summer Street, Northfield, New Hampshire


   Tel. 603-286-7039    Cell: 603-937-0372












07/26/2021

Cassidy Jensen

Concord Monitor

Concord NH. 


Dear Ms. Jensen,


Thank you for your 91-A request for government records pertaining to the Town of Northfield Police Department.  
In regard to your request for Budget and Funding Data, the documents in the Town’s possession that are responsive to your request include the approved Annual Budget, the approved Warrant Articles, the Comparative Statement of Expenditures & Revenues, Statement of Payments and the report on the Capital Improvement Plan.  All of these documents are publicly available in the Annual Town Report.  To the extent that we retain these reports in a digital format I have provided those containing the aforementioned Town Reports (2011 – 2020). With regard to those Annual Reports which the Town has only physical copies I would ask that you contact me directly to make an appointment to inspect the documents.  Should you require photocopies made of any of the pages our standard charge below would apply.
I also want to inform you of the Town of Northfields policy is $.50 per page for the first 10 pages and $ .10 per page thereafter for b/w copies and $1.00 per page for the first 10 pages and $.25 per page thereafter for color copies if you prefer copies of these documents. The law also states that we may send documents to you via electronic means, if we have created or retained the documents in electronic format. 

With regard to your request for Hiring and Employment Data, the Town does not maintain a document that identifies specifically the number of employees in any Department at any given time.  However, each Annual Report contains a synopsis of the year from each Department Head and it is possible that additions and departures from the Department are contained therein.  Additionally, as an employer with fewer than 100 employees we are not required to file an EEO-1 form and therefore do not have documents for the period 2000 – 2020 which would be responsive to your request for annual demographic data.  To the best of the Town’s knowledge and information, the Town does not maintain any documents reflecting the demographic profile of any individual employed “in a position of leadership”, and as such, there are no records in our procession responsive to your request.

Sincerely Yours,
Ken Robichaud_____________
Ken Robichaud
Northfield Town Administrator

